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         “Opere et Veritate”   1 John  3,18 

Brothers, 

Coming Up… 

This Saturday, 3 June, is our Soap Box Derby Cookout. Register via SignUpGenius. 

Our annual Tootsie Roll Fundraiser takes place the weekend of 10-11 June. 

Father’s Day, weekend, 17-18 June, has two programs in the works: 

Father’s Day Wedding Day Affirmation and social after the 10:30 AM Mass. 

Pro-Life pamphlets distribution after Masses.  

Our monthly programs continue: 

Adoration, Wed/Thu, 21-22 Jun 

Bingo, Thursday, 22 Jun 

Family Movie Night, Friday, 30 Jun 

Fraternal Year in Review (July 2016- June 2017) 

The annual Georgia State KofC Convention honored our council by awarding us the 
Council Program’s First Place with our “Establishing an Electronic Council” activities. 

We are on track of earn the Star Council Award for the 12
th

 straight year! 

During this fraternal year, we brought on numerous service projects to give our brothers 
more opportunities to support our parish and community and continued with those rock-
steady programs we’ve done over the years.  

Our Chancellor initiated the creation of the KofC Holy Name of Jesus Chinese Mission 
Roundtable and working with Sir Knights Bryan Kler and John Knight, are now certified 
to head up our district’s Second Degree Ceremonial team. 

Our Church program  implemented our new 5
th

 Sunday Rosary and Father’s Day        
Wedding Affirmation Vows programs and revitalized our Keep Christ in Christmas. 

Our Youth program  initiated tighter links with our parish scouts and remains rock-
steady with our ever-popular Altar Server Outing and Family Movie Night. 

Our Council program  initiated Knights Helping Widows and 
our fundraising programs continue to support our charities. 

Our Community program continues our rock-steady service  
programs and will implement an Essay Contest in the next    
couple of months. 

Our Respect for Life and Family programs continue our    
support for the unborn and our perennially popular family 
programs, Desserts with Santa and the Oktoberfest. 

It’s been one of the high points of my life to serve you this      
fraternal year. 

Vivat Jesus, Brother Pat Fahey 
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All Saints Wins First Place State Award 
At the Annual KofC Georgia State 
Convention Awards Banquet in   
Savannah on May 20th, All Saints 
won first place for our Council    
Activity submission.  
 
“Establishing an Electronic  
Council” was the submission  
selected for the Georgia plaque, 
and then progression on toward 
International consideration. 
 
Shown are DGK Jim Gonzales, 
GK Pat Fahey, and State Deputy 
Mark McMullen with the award. 
 
Just think of this document (page 
one shown below) as another  
39 page council newsletter with 
an unusual amount of pictures. 
We are proud of our technology 
successes at 11402. 
 
We will arrange to have all 
brothers be able read the actual 
booklet if desired. 
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New 2nd Degree Brothers in May 

Five Brothers progressed to the second degree at McGivney on May 30th. They are (L-R) 
Deacon Paul Doppel, Joe Dunay, Joel Badinas, James Sheahan, and Lionel Rajesh Devanbu. 
Counting the other 6 councils that attended, a total of 17 brothers became 2nd degree. 

Sir Knight Chancellor Dick   
Marklein (left) presents our Past 
Grand Knight Stan Wasowski 
with a certificate naming him the 
official honoree of the 2nd degree 
ceremony on May 30th. 
 
Each of the 17 brothers attending 
the ceremony personally signed it 
as a commemoration. 
 
All of our degrees held at 
McGivney will have honorees  
going forward. 
 
Stan has participated in these 
very important events for years. 
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“Knights Helping Widows” Program Starts 
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I just received your lovely letter offering help of all kinds to us widows. What a 
wonderful act of kindness! I can't thank the Knights enough and it will be a    
comfort for me to know I have a place to turn when I need some "fixing". My   
husband was very handy and could do anything so his talents are greatly missed.  
 
Thank you to all of you wonderful Knights. If you are as handy with household 
tasks as you are with the Fish Fry, you must be a great success!. Please pass my 
thanks and prayers on to your fellow Knights.  
 
Sally Horan 

“Knights Helping Widows” is intended to be a “Handy-
Man Similar” resource for those widows who have no one 
to help them with minor household problems that might 
present a hazard to health and safety.  
 
A short list of some of these problems include: light   
switches and receptacles that don’t work, plumbing leaks, 
toilet repair, hinges, locks, door bells, carpet bunching, 
smoke alarms, out of reach, light bulb replacement,        
installation of safety bars, weatherproofing windows and 
doors,  nonslip surface preparation, and more. We will   
provide the labor with you providing the material neeed  for 
the repair. 
 
What does a widow needing help do?  
 
Call or email our Program Coordinator, John Shaffer at  
770-349-5278 or k9shaffer@aol.com.  John will forward 
your request to a Knight who will contact you to set up an 
appointment. When he meets with you, he will have 
Knights of Columbus Identification and appropriate release 
forms.  
 
After evaluating your needs, he will make recommenda-
tions and setup a repair schedule. In some instances, it 
may be necessary to make alternative recommendations if 
you live outside our service area or your issues require 

greater expertise than we can offer.  In such an event, we are prepared to have someone available to help 
you ask the right questions when you are negotiating with a contractor or other service provider. When repairs 
are completed, we will follow-up to assure that the work has been done to your satisfaction. 
 
We, the members of All Saints Knights of Columbus, pray that you find a small bit of peace and comfort in 
knowing that your husband’s spirit lives on through the spirit of our Council. 

If you are willing to become a handyman for minor fixes at the homes of our council widows, 
please contact John Shaffer at his contact info shown above. Our Widows Committee is becom-
ing more active in maintaining communications with all our widows. Recently we sent Easter 
cards to all widows whose addresses we have.  We already invite our widows to play monthly 
BINGO at Council expense. 
 
Below is a lovely letter from one of our widows. They love hearing from the council. 

mailto:k9shaffer@aol.com


5 

 Elections for the 2017-2018 Fraternal Year beginning July 1st will be held at the 

June Business Meeting on June 6th. We hope all members will attend this very    

important meeting. 

Shown below are the members who have indicated their desire to run or rerun for 

the council officer positions. Note that there is a contested election for Grand 

Knight this year. Offices which are appointed or trustee automatic advancements 

are not part of the election.  

The very important Chancellor position is still open. The duties of this position are 

stated below. We need someone to step up to this vital office. 

 

GRAND KNIGHT                            Pat Fahey (incumbent) 
                                                                  BJ Van Gundy 
CHAPLAIN                                      Appointed (currently, Msgr. Hugh Marren) 

DEPUTY GRAND KNIGHT             Jim Gonzales (incumbent) 

CHANCELLOR                               Open 

RECORDER                                    Bob Abney (incumbent) 

FINANCIAL SECRETARY              Appointed (Ralph O’Connor, incumbent) 

TREASURER                                  Dominic Palermo (incumbent) 

LECTURER                                     Appointed (Bill Luckert, incumbent) 

ADVOCATE                                    Steve Strong (incumbent) 

WARDEN                                        Bill Driscoll (incumbent) 

INSIDE GUARD                              Charlie Lynch (currently, outside guard) 

                                                        Nick Mattera (incumbent) 

OUTSIDE GUARD                          Brian Benninghoff (incumbent) 

                                                        Gene Gannon (currently, inside guard) 

ONE YEAR TRUSTEE                    Bob Mitchell (automatic advancement from two year trustee) 

TWO YEAR TRUSTEE                   Dean Trantow (automatic advancement from three year trustee) 

THREE YEAR TRUSTEE               Ernie Spencer 
 

Chancellor Duties 
“Upon you falls the duty of wisely imparting to all members of Order lessons which may well 
decide the comparative success with which they will exercise the responsibilities of their 
membership. It will be your privilege to act in an advisory role to the Grand Knight - to be 
part of the team of Officers. The title of "Chancellor" is symbolic of the cooperation that you 
will provide to the chosen leader of the Council. The office to which you have been chosen is 
of vital importance and demands your zealous consideration. Match well the words you ad-
dress to them with exemplary conduct in your personal and fraternal life and yours will be 
the supreme satisfaction of knowing that you are truly-a WORTHY CHANCELLOR.” 
The Chancellor will also head the team that recruits new members into the council and 

guides them through the process of advancement. 

Annual Officer Elections at June Meeting ! 
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All Saints Council Scholarship Award 

 
Our Sir Knight Dennis Caniglia presented an award 
Plaque to Erin McCartney at the Touchdown Club of  
Atlanta Awards Luncheon on May 10th. Erin was our 
Council 11402 Scholar Student Manager awardee this 
year. Caniglia is President Emeritus of the Touchdown 
Club. Our awards are always given to Catholic students. 
 
The $1000 prize will come in very handy in her first year 
at the college level. She is now leaning toward attending      
Auburn University.  She was most appreciative and 
thanked the Council. Information was also sent to the 
Georgia Bulletin and the PR was good for the All Saints 
Council as well. 
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Vidalia Onions -- Sold Out!  Sold Out! 
 Sales Manager PGK 
Dean Trantow and Big  
Onion John Buchholz 
shouted those words when 
the last of our 500 bags of 
Vidalia Onions were sold 
at the end of the Sunday  
5 PM Mass.  
 
After the excitement died 
down, they reflected on all 
the HELP they had in 
achieving their goal.  
 
It starts with the 70+ 
Knight Volunteers who 
showed up to help SELL 
the onions and the many 
more Knights and          
parishioners who 

BOUGHT onions. A big thanks also to PGK Ed Krise who managed the distribution of 2880 bags 
of onions to the 13 Councils that are part of our KofC Vidalia Onion Sales Team.  
 
Also, Brenden O’Neil played a key role through the use of his warehouse and his help with         
unloading and loading the trucks.  A special thanks to this year's IRON MEN - who worked ALL 
the Masses at our sale -  Tom Burleigh,  Dave Mason and Wiley Maloof. 
 
After 12+ years of being the Big Onion, this year will be John Buchholz’s last in that position. He 
wants to thank all the Knights who over the years have made this such a rewarding experience.  
 

Below is a list of the partic-
ipating Councils and the 
number of 10-pound bags 
they ordered:  
 

All Saints (500) 
 Basilica of Sacred Heart 

(150),  
Good Shepherd (150),  

Holy Spirit (160) 
Mary Our Queen (95), 
Prince of Peace (250), 

St. Andrew (200) 
St. Benedict (250) 
St. Brendan (200) 
St. Brigid (350) 

St. Clair of Assisi (125) 
St. Joseph (Athens)

(250) 7 

The Holy Name of Jesus Chinese Mission sold several  
bags for All Saints as well.. 
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It must be Soap Box Derby time again. Three 
racers are coming together in McGivney Hall. 
Shown  (T-B) are the Bryan Kler family car, 
the All Saints Cub Scout Pack 434 car, and the 
new Council 11402 car. 
 
The race will be held Saturday morning June 
3rd at the First Baptist Church parking lot at  
I-285 and North Peachtree Road. 
 
Look up the North Georgia Soap Box Derby on 
the internet for more information. Spectators 
are encouraged and there is no charge. 
 
The council will again provide a food tent for 
attendees between 10 AM and 3 PM.  We are 
especially asking NEW Knights to get involved 
in this fun ministry and meet their brothers. 
 
This is the 10th annual race and gets larger 
every year. 

Soap Box Derby Time Again 

5 
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Saturday evening Mass at 5 PM 
and all the Masses on Sunday.  
For Masses at least 5 per Mass.  
 
Saturday at Orchard Kroger and 
Dunwoody Ace Hardware store.  
 
First shift 9:30 to 12 noon  
and the second shift  12-2:30.  
 
Need 8 knights for the first shift 
and 8 Knights for second shift.  
 
Please contact Gene email at  
 
gene_gannon@bellsouth.net, 
that’s gene (underscore) or 
 
gannon@bellsouth.net  
 
or cell # at 404-992-3999. 

June Tootsie Roll Drive Slated 

Weekend of June 10-11 
At the  

Tootsie Roll Drive 
alias 

Intellectual Disabilities Drive 
 Weekend June 10/11 

Church doors 
Orchard Park Kroger Supermarket 

Dunwoody Ace Hardware Store 
 

Shining Armor Awards in May 

District Deputy John Knight (right) awards Wulf Lindenau, Tom Burns, and Scott  
Jennings with their Shining Armor Award Certificates at the May Business Meeting. 9 

mailto:gene_gannon@bellsouth.net
mailto:gannon@bellsouth.net
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Recruitment Mugs All Around 
 

Chancellor Dick Marklein (right) awards recruitment mugs to Bob Fiscella, Paul McNulty (who 
recruited his son Sean), Tom Burns, and Scott Jennings at the May Business Meeting. 

Hlad is Knight of the Year 
No, not our Hlad. Lou’s younger brother by 
eight years is the new Knight of the Year of the 
Gilmour Council #310 in Cleveland. Frank is 
the Chancellor of the 119-year-old council there 
and received the award for the fraternal year 

just completed. 
 
Our Hlad can’t 
be more proud of 
his kid brother. 
 
Lou was not   
surprised         
because he did 
remind us that 
he taught Frank 
everything he 
knows. 

10 
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All Saints Council on Sunday, June 18th at 

the 10:30 Mass will celebrate Father's Day.  On 

this auspicious occasion, couples will renew their 

marriage vows. 

 

By renewing their wedding vows, husband and 

wife will continue to cement their bonds of Holy 

Matrimony.  

 

Wedding Cake and coffee/tea will be served in the 

Social Hall following Mass.  
 

Father’s Day Marriage Vow Renewal 

Kiernan is Priest for 68 Years 
Our own Sir Knight, Msgr. Donald Kiernan, recently     
celebrated his 68th year as a priest. He had a special Mass 
celebration at All Saints including an honor guard, and it 
was followed by a reception in the Social Hall. 
 
He was later that week honored by a group of his friends 
at Carbonara Trattoria Restaurant in the Dunwoody      
Village. He is shown here blowing out his cake candles. 
 
Despite his age of  92, the Monsignor remains sharp as a 
tack, although he could probably use a brand new set of 
legs. God bless the Monsignor. 

McCormick is Priest for 60 Years 
Our own Brother, Fr. Dan McCormick, 89, will celebrate 
his 60th year anniversary as a priest at the 5 PM Mass on     
Saturday June 3 at All Saints. He has requested an honor 
guard and same will certainly be accorded him. 
 
His service to the Church and to his country as a WW II 
Naval submariner makes him worthy of our admiration.  
 
A reception will take place after the Mass in the Social 
Hall. Please drop by to wish this wonderful man well. 

11 
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Adopt-A-Cop Project Renewal 

12 

Send an email to our Sir Knight Deacon Ray Egan at dekeray@aol.com to 
be assigned an officer to pray for and encourage. 
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Another Amazing Lenten Fish Fry Season !! 

We came within a couple hundred meals of breaking our all-time record as we 
served an amazing 8,572 meals this year. Our slight price increases on some side 
items could have made this the most profitable fish fry series, however.  We have 
some more number crunching to do on this score. Thanks to all our volunteers. 

13 

Shown above was our Fish Fry Appreciation Party on May 7th for our volunteers 
and spouses. About 150 volunteers attended the whiskey steak meal prepared by 
Dennis Caniglia and his cook staff. We even got the slide show working after some 
difficulty which showed the highlights of the successful season of 8 events. Not a fish 
was in sight. 
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2nd Degree — Tuesday, May 30th-7:30 PM All Saints. Candidates 6:45. Coat/tie for pictures. 
3rd Degree — Saturday, June 3rd, St. Jude the Apostle, 10 AM 
4th Degree — Saturday, June 10th , Holy Family, Marietta 
 
                       
Note: Go to website gakofc.org for complete exemplification schedule (choose “Events”,  
(then choose “Ceremonials/Degrees” for sections on each degree).   
Questions to Dick Marklein   404-790-8004     brmcycle@hotmail.com  for more info. 

May Parish Bingo— Player upswing !! 
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Again donated half of all Parish Bingo profits to support  

 Sophia Academy School run by Marist order. 
 

Paid fees for complementary Bingo tickets for our widows. 
 

Donated $1,000 to our parish Jamaican Mission.. 
 

Donated $500 to Cancer Walk for Life per Bill Driscoll. 
 

Donated $500 to Little Way Messengers Seminary in India.  
 

Donated $100 for BSA Court of Honor food. 
 

Slated donation for an athletic scholarship. 
 
 

Providing a food tent for the local Soap Box Derby event. 
 

 Acolyte teams served all parish funerals. 

Upcoming Degree Exemplifications 

Council Benevolence/Charity/Service 

We recorded 118 players on May 25th including 2 knight widows. This was an increase of 20 
players over April. Our Bingo sales were $2,063 our Bingo prizes were $940,  yielding Bingo gross 
proceeds of $1,123.  We also received $184 from food donations, $174 from drink donations, and 
$195 from the 50/50 raffle sale. Cost of food and drink, 7% sales tax, state license fee, and cost of 
supplies are still to be deducted. A strong total of 43 players brought Dunwoody Crier coupon ads 
in for free additional playing sheets.  
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Battlecross Dedicated on May 13th 

Our Fr. Charles J. Watters 4th Degree Assembly 2688 has now erected a “Battlecross” Monument in the Johns 
Creek Newtown Park to commemorate our  fallen warriors. The base of the battlecross monument has a plaque 
previously prepared by the Assembly. It was formally dedicated on May 13th. 
 
Our cross is placed at the entrance of the park at 3150 Old Alabama Road, Johns Creek, GA 30022. Many local 
dignitaries, news people, and KofC state officers attended. A Watters Assembly honor guard was provided as 
well. Following are photos of this solemn event. 
 
This military park is the fourth largest in the country and is well worth a visit. The Assembly had already      
installed a bench in honor of Fr. Charles J. Watters who is a fallen Congressional Medal of Honor Winner from 
the Vietnam War.  Our council has an amazing 157 Sir Knights. 
 
Our Sir Knight Bill Camden is the Faithful Navigator of the Assembly and coordinated the installation of 
the  battlecross monument and its dedication.  The Assembly raised the funds. 15 



16 

 

Photos of Battlecross Dedication 

16 
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Shown above is the new electronic payment page on our council kc11402.org web site. You go to 
that web site, choose “Members Enter Here”, log in with your last name and membership number 
(on your member card),  choose “2017 Dues Payment”, and then get to above screen. 
 
You may then pay your dues online for $41.50 (which includes a $1.50 electronic processing fee) by   
using a credit card or your PayPal account which takes that amount directly out of your checking    
account like a debit card. Your personal PayPal account must be set up independently. A new     
second web page choice allows you to set up automatic $41.50 PayPal payments for 5  years. 
 
Of course,  you may still pay your normal 2017 annual dues of $40 directly at a meeting or send a 
$40 check made out to “KofC Council 11402” to our Financial Secretary, Ralph O’Connor, at 390   
17th St., NW, Unit 5069, Atlanta, GA  30363. His email is ralph390@comcast.net. 
 
If a member is less than 26 years old on December 31, 2016, annual dues are only $20. If you are a 
designated “Honorary” member (65 years old and a Knight for 25 consecutive years), your dues 
are  only $10.  Priests, deacons, or members of a religious order pay no dues. Anyone who has 
been a Knight for 50 unbroken years likewise pays no dues.  

How to Pay 2017 Dues Electronically! 

19 
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We lost a 1994 charter member of our council on May 18th. He served in the   
WW II Merchant Marine and was a Korean War Veteran and a great friend of 
our overseas troops to which he orchestrated many parcels of goods. 
 
His memorial service was held on May 23rd at All Saints with Monsignor Marren 
celebrating. Our council acolytes and an 18-man Watters Assembly honor guard 
were  present, along with an Air Force military color guard. 
 
Please pray for our 65th deceased Knight who was married to wife Theresa for 
just under 68 years. 

21 
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Brother Les Washington Passes 

WASHINGTON, Les Lester Wayne Washington, "Les", 79, of Sunset, S.C. passed to his heavenly 
home on Thursday, May 11, 2017, at his home. Born in Douglassville, TX, he was the son of the 
late George Ellis and Virginia Hunt Washington.  

Les was a devoted Christian who loved the Lord. He was active in many churches, most recently 
Christ Church of Greenville, SC, McKinney Chapel in the Cliffs and he sang in the choir at the 
Reserve Chapel. Les was the founder of 7UPS.org, ministering to men in a small group Bible 
Study and spreading the Gospel through the Cross Penny Ministry.  

He was the owner and President of Telechem Corporation where he employed a number of people 
who became part of his extended family. Les enjoyed golf, traveling with his wife Barbara and 
cherished time with family especially his grandchildren.  

Surviving are his wife of 59 years, Barbara Washington; three children, Keith Washington and 
his wife Carol, Karen Washington Sillay and her husband Michael, and Kirk Washington and his 
wife Pam; one brother, Garrett Washington and nine grandchildren, Kelly, Bryan, and John 
Washington; Christopher and his wife Kristen, Brooke, and Morgan Sillay; Kyle, Jack, and Katy 
Washington.  

A Celebration of Life ceremony will be held Thursday, May 18, 2017, at Dunwoody United   
Methodist Church in Dunwoody, GA at 1:00 PM, with Reverend David Melton officiating. The 
family will receive friends at the church following the service. Memorials may be made to 7UP-
SINC.org or Juvenile Diabetes Research Foundation (JDRF.org).  

Published in The 
Atlanta Journal-
Constitution on 
May 16, 2017  

Special Note:  
 
This obituary as written does not chronicle his conversion and baptism into the Catholic 
Church late in life. He became a Knight on 3/29/2016 and had progressed to the second degree 
in the All Saints Council. Because he had spent the bulk of his Atlanta years at the Dunwoody 
Methodist Church, his wife who did not convert, preferred to have the memorial there with his 
many old friends. 
 
The 7UPS prayer group which he headed featured several of our brother Knights joining him 
in prayer on mornings at 7 AM at the Dunwoody Country Club. Les was a very devoted  
Christian and Brother Knight. 

22 
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Past Grand Knight George Novac Passes 
 
 
Deacon Ed Krise has just learned from the Novac family 
that Sir Knight George P. Novac passed May 31st in the 
Orlando area. He is the 66th deceased member of All 
Saints Council 11402. He had suffered a brain tumor 
some weeks ago. 
 
Novac was the second Grand Knight of the All Saints 
Council and a charter member in 1994. He was also the 
first Faithful Navigator of our Fr. Charles J. Watters   
Assembly when it split off from the Elizabeth Ann Seton 
Assembly in 2001.  
 
Because he relocated to Florida some years ago, he is  
relatively unknown to our younger members, but he was 
a crucial part of the growth of the KofC in this area. He 
was very instrumental in the introduction of our Lenten 
Fish Frys and the construction of the Our Lady of the 
Knights Chapel in All Saints church. We won our first 
International Award for the construction of that chapel. 
 
Please pray for George and his family. There are no 
known arrangements at this time.  

23 
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June Birthdays  

James Langford 1 
Mike Feeney 2 
John Heneghan 2 
Ed Krise 4 
Frank Budde 7 
Bob Worthington 7 
John Byrne 8 
Dwight Smith 9 
Bill Garrett 10 
Al Tiede 10 
David Jeanson 11 
Tim Lamb 12 
Mike Paolozzi 12 
David Bailey 15 
Sean Corrigan 15 
Michael Smit 15 
Bob Mack 16 
Stan Wasowski 16 
Carlos Gonzalez 17 
Harold Fickett 18 
Sasi Munisamy 18 
Anthony Jabaley 19 
Nathan Bork 21 
Kevin Flagg 21 
James Connell 22 
Ronald Curtis 22 
Pat Fahey 22 
Willy Trent 22 
John Vander Wiele 22 
George J Foster 23 
Cun Chun Wei 23 
Michael Cure 24 
Ray Gustin 24 
Daniel Hayden 24 
Matt Kitchen 24
Mark Yanta  26 
Richard Saunders 24 
David Sykes 24 
Brian Benninghoff 26 
John Dawkins 26  
Scott Panyi 28 
Dave Davis 30  
Dominic Palermo 30   

    

   
   

   

   
Date  June Wedding Anniversaries Yrs 

20th Mike & Roxanne Haslach 19 

7th Bob & Dorothy Gail Klingensmith 19 

3rd Ed & Carol-Anne Cerbone 17 

17th Jay & Jennifer Kapp 17 

2nd Kevin & Amy Ryan 17 

16th Jim & Courtney Reilly 16 

28th Fernando & Maritza Escalante 14 

28th Mike & Loriann Martell 14 

26th Daniel & Catherine Anderson 13 

13th John & Jacqueline Shaffer 13 

18th Matt & Catherine Hurd 12 

25th Dave & Allison Hartman 11 
6th Chris & Joli Murtha 10 
8th James-Rosario & Tina John 9 

5th Jason & Dorota Miller 8 

26th Danny & Addie George 7 
4th Rodrigo & Manoela Maciel 6 

6th Gregory & Ruth Francisco 2 

    

       June Wedding Anniversaries 
 Date                                                                                     

12th Allen & Shirley Pfaffinger 62 
1st Norb & Barbara Braza 60 
1st Ray & Betty-Lee Egan 60 
1st Les (RIP) & Barbara Washington   60 

15th Raymond & Violeta Grupinski 60 
21st Mike & Ann Feeney 59 
13th Ken & Patsy Winkler 58 
25th Dave & Eileen Webster 57 
24th Frank & Jean Farrell 56 
3rd Fred & Margaret Schlitt 56 
17th Bill & Katie Schmitz 56 
1st Keith & Janet Kieffer 54 

20th  John & Joan Muenchen 53  
26th  Joseph & Susan Bruder 52 

12th   Ray & Sharon Donohue 52 
12th  Gene & Beth Wysocki 52 
29th   Jack & Jean DeVeer 51  
 11th Wulf & Catherine Lindenau 51  
25th John & Kathy Seggerson 51 
25th James & Anne Sheahan 51 
15th Dennis & Susan Mackin 49 
6th Ralph & Didi O’Connor 49 
1st Alex & Susan Williams  49 

17th Ray & Nan Eberly 48 
12th Larry & Nancy Cullen 46 
16th Oscar & Geraldine Pereyra 44 
29th Michael & Mary Gallagher 43 
19th Mike & Jane Will 41 
6th Joonkyu & Christina Bae 39 
16th David & Belkis Sykes 38 
6th Gerry & Vivian Sotomayor 37 
27th Woody & Janet Jones 36 
20th Rick & Laura Rother 36 
30th Bob & Laura Abney 33  
22nd Scott & Mary Ellen Klinger 31 
 6th Jeff & Jana Berklich 30  
11th Roc & Carol Tschirhart 29 
22nd   David & Kerstin Adelman 26 
22nd  Brian & Christy Van Gundy 26 
15th  Dwight & Erin Smith 26 
12th  Skip & Elaine Dolt 24 
11th  Jim & Ellie Campbell 23 
16th  Greg & Dawn Pyne 23 
10th Paul & Joan Borer 22 

17th Bob & Rita Fiscella 22 
30th Bill & Jennifer Toomey 22 
14th Lee & Tracy Cullom 20 

   

   Council Significant Dates 
Yrs 
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Prayers for Sick/Distressed Friends and Loved Ones 
Matt Allen’s cousin, Jeremy Hellman  
Vincent Annaloro’s father, Emile 
John Brach’s daughter, Suzanne 
Tom Burleigh’s niece 
Ron Collins’ wife, Jackie 
Dave Davis’ mother, Esther, 98, and son David 
Bill Driscoll’s mother, Gisela 
Pat Duncan’s mother, Joan Duncan 
Conrad Fischer’s wife, Sue 
Al Garofalo’s wife, Pat, and daughter, Mary Jo 
BJ Van Gundy’s father-in-law, Larry Robinson 
Tim Harvey’s wife, Donna 
Matthew Hurd’s wife, Catherine 
Matt James’ father-in-law, James Shanni 
Harwood (Woody) Jones’ wife, Janet & mother-in-law, Anne Piede 
Tom Kaboski’s son, Matthew 
Keith Kieffer’s sister-in-law, Pat Kieffer 
Mario Marin’s brother-in-law, Fernando Matheus 
Mario Marin’s niece, Andrea Carolina Zamora 
Bernie Marino’s wife, Florence 
John Martin’s wife, Maria 
Doug McAleer’s niece, Sarah Hrdlicka, wife, Linda 
Jason V. Miller’s wife, Dorota 
Paul Mudge’s Margaret Mudge-Vaughn, his brother Daniel J. Mudge, Sr. 
Bill O’Brien’s grandson, Isaac Del Valle, and wife, Betty 
Brenden O’Neill’s Daughter, Adelaide 
Dominic Palermo’s mother 
Kent Polzin’s wife, Jennifer 
Fred Quintan’s son, Ethan 
Marion Reale, widow of Paul Reale 
Danny Ross’ daughter –in-law, Jamie Hunter Ross 
Peter Rushworth’s son, Tom 
Charles Santa Maria’s brother, Gerry 
John Seggerson’s daughter, Katie 
John Shaffer’s grandson, Michael Calhoon 
Mike Smith’s daughter, Courtney Hertel 
Ernie Spencer’s Grandson, Garrett Pilcher  
Ralph Stinson’s nephews, Johnny Hood and Paul Buckner 
Carl Stryker’s granddaughter 
Richard Szyperski’s granddaughter, Jamie Thrash, 20, and wife Jan 
Ted Tada’s mother-in-law, Mary Hickey, 92 
George Tanguay’s daughter-in-law, Wendy 
Rich Tomaszewski,’s relative, Sam Turone 
Tom Wozniak’s aged mother  
Mark Yanta’s nephew, Nolan Goldklang 
 

Our Council Intentions and Remembrances 
       Ailing Brothers Monthly Prayers:  
 Dennis Caniglia       Richard Kernan     
 Jack Klapka             Nestor Montero       
 Wiley Maloof           Bob Santos  
  Jim Snoddy             John Barranco 
  Ron Collins             Joe Cavallaro            
  Steven Bales            Tom Simon 
  Frank Paolozzi       Jack Harte     
  Dave Jeanson          Mike Smith     
  Rich Szyperski       Cary Kean    
  Jack Curtin             Bill Driscoll 
  Benny Mastrogiovanni    Joseph Stutz 
  Harvey Moskowitz   Bill Camden 
    
       Ailing Brothers Ongoing Prayers 
   Andy Diaz           Ray Gustin    John Brach 
   Matt Dewhurst   Al Garofalo   Walt Gauthier 
   Franz Brucks     Bryan St. Romain  
   Msgr. Donald Kiernan   Bill O’Brien 
   Larry Cullen      Don Myers      
 
     Our Seminarians/ Missionaries 
Paul Nacey    Jack Knight   Bro. John Klein , LC    
Nicholas  Le    Missionary Gray Plunkett  
 

 Our Beloved Clergy 

Archbishop Wilton D. Gregory 
Aux. Atlanta Bishop Luis R. Zarama  
Aux. Atlanta Bishop Bernand Schlesinger III 
Abbot Augustine Myslinski, OSCO Conyers 
Monsignor R. Donald Kiernan, P.A. 
Monsignor Hugh M. Marren 
Monsignor James J. Fennessy 
Father William T. Hao     
Father Daniel  J. McCormick 
Father Daniel Rogaczewski 
Father William F. Rowland, S.M. 
Father Bryan Small      Father Brian Kerr, MOP       
Father David Daly, LC       Father Daniel Ketter 
Father Peter Khuong Huynh, LC 
Father Joseph Khang Huynh, LC 
Father Anthony Eshun, Ghana 
Father Brian Kerr, MOP       
Brother Alfred Stephen, MOP 
Brother John Klein, LC, Rome IT 
Deacon Ray Egan      Deacon William Garrett  
Deacon Ed Krise        Deacon Paul Doppel 
Deacon Ken Melvin    Deacon Rick Medina 
Deacon-in-Formation  Hedy Sevilla  

Our Beloved Widows  
Grace Mahoney      Rita Mix     Peggy Eckard 
Ellie Pavlik    Nancy Moeller   Eleanor Lynch 
Marion Reale     Jaye Norman     Winifred Koss 
MaryAnn Dellaria (Lehman)     Donna Kantak   
Antoinette Roy  Ruth Del Guercio  Marie Crean 
Angela McCabe   Susan Cicero  Sharon Malone 
Pat Addison     Carol Bieszak     Helen O’Shea 

Margie Vicknair       Joyce Templeton 
Margaret McCabe     Mary Ann Stojka 
Elizabeth Morrell       Evelyn Wittman 
Katie Woerner   Mary Ardagna  Sally Horan 
Patti Travers Neil    Polly Callison     
Karen Giles  Joanne Swartz   
Theresa Callahan 

Memento  
Languorem 
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Founding Members of All Saints Council on July 4, 1994 are shown in red  26 

Brother Tom Burleigh’s sister, Betty Burleigh, died May 13th at Ticonderoga, N.Y.  He travelled there to help with the funeral plans. He would 
solicit prayers for her from the Knights with great appreciation. 
 
Brother Les Washington passed on May 11th at his home in South Carolina. He was a 2nd degree Brother Knight convert who was very active in 
the “7UPS” morning devotion group. He was a lifelong Methodist before his conversion and his wife, a non-Catholic, scheduled his memorial 
service at Dunwoody Methodist Church on Thursday May 18th because of his many friends there. We honor her decision and ask prayers for 
this wonderful Christian gentleman and the family. 
 
Norma Pierson, wife of our Sir Knight Ed Pierson, passed on May 5th after a battle with cancer. Please pray for Norma, Sir Knight 
Ed, and the family. We had a wonderful honor guard of 19 brothers and 5 acolytes at her funeral. A reception followed. Thanks. 
 
Sir Knight Patrick J. Callahan passed on May 18th. He was a Korean War vet and at Past Commander of the local VFW post. He 
was a patriotic American who sent needed items to the troops. He was married nearly 68 years to Theresa Callahan. He was a charter 
member of our council.  
 
Sir Knight George P. Novac passed on May 31st. He was the second Grand Knight of All Saints Council.  

Sir Knights are  
remembered     

upon death on 
Holy Mass    

chalices given to 
new priests. 

George P. Novac            5/31/2017 Paul J.  Reale              11/10/2013      John A. O’Shea            1/27/2008      

Patrick J. Callahan       5/18/2017 James L. Mammoser    8/03/2013      Thomas M. Scherrer    4/10/2007       

Les M. Washington       5/11/2017 Tom E. Mix                   6/13/2013      Richard Steiner             3/17/2006       

George M. Swartz         4/19/2017 Edward J. Qualters      3/19/2013      Salvatore DePace          1/16/2006       

Robert W. Heald           3/12/2017 Marcus Carroll             3/12/2013      Anthony C. Ardagna   12/28/2005      

Guy E. Stryker              9/26/2016 Edward J. Pavlik          1/13/2013      Jerome E. Travers        7/29/2005       

Hal G. Eckard                 9/6/2016 George L. Cajigal, Sr.    1/8/2013      John P. Stojka               7/21/2005       

John F. Hansberry        6/21/2016 Michael A. Klimshuk   7/08/2012      Paul G. Horan               6/02/2005       

Thomas A. Templeton    5/1/2016 Edward P. Koss           12/20/2011     Edwin L.Woerner         5/21/2005       

Fr. Joseph M. Peek       3/14/2016 Lloyd B. Addison        11/25/2011    Thomas J. Byrne, Jr.   1/13/2005     

Dennis M. Crean         11/01/2015 John W. Lynch II          6/21/2011      James J. McCabe        10/22/2004       

Gregg R. Kantak         10/21/2015 Warren P. Vicknair      6/21/2011      Robert J. Lescher         5/17/2003 

Richard (Doc) Malone  6/12/2015 Walter J. Bieszak         4/17/2011      Brad M. Scranton         5/14/2003     

James W. Callison         4/03/2015 Joseph J. Wittman        3/09/2011      Phillip A. Haluska       12/18/2002 

William R. Schlich        3/12/2015 Charles F. Mahony       2/20/2011      Joseph A. Miller            12/2/2002 

William D. O’Connor   1/19/2015 Gerald A. Cicero          1/05/2011      James R. Fraser            9/21/2002 

Anthony Allan Kosek 12/25/2014 David B. Moeller          5/09/2010       Kenneth E. Smith         6/02/2000 

John M. Foley               9/12/2014 Francis G. Welter       12/19/2009       Elias M. Mualem          3/27/2000 

Bill  H. Giles                  8/05/2014 Owen K. McCabe         8/16/2009        John W. Lynch III      12/15/1999 

Jean-Paul Roy               7/23/2014 William G. Lehman     4/16/2009       Ronald S. Kurtzer       12/12/1999 

Donald Del Guercio      7/01/2014 Robert L. Morell          4/29/2008      Kenneth C. McIntosh 11/25/1998 

Harold L. Norman      12/08/2013      Gordon G. Hurt           3/03/2008       William J. Batdorf        3/23/1998                

“Ask not 
for whom 
the bell 
tolls. It 
tolls for 
thee.” 

John 
Donne 

66 Deceased Brother Knights of All Saints Council 11402 
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     Office                                        Officer                      Phone                            Email 
 
Grand Knight     Pat Fahey                     404-234-4157       patrickfahey@bellsouth.net 
Deputy Grand Knight   Jim Gonzales                678-587-9552       drjgonzales@msn.com 
Chancellor                              Dick Marklein              404-790-8004       brmcycle@hotmail.com 
Chaplain    Msgr. Hugh Marren  770-393-3255     msgrmarren@allsaints.us 
Advocate    Stephen Strong             770-698-9797       steve@strongus.net 
Warden                Bill Driscoll                   678-395-4364       bdriscoll0808@yahoo.com 
Recorder    Bob Abney                     309-945-2825       abneyrl@gmail.com 
Financial Secretary                    Ralph O’Connor           404-343-3569       ralph390@comcast.net 
Treasurer    Dominic Palermo          404-256-1523       dpal84116@aol.com 
Lecturer    Bill Luckert                   770-640-5209       billuckert@aol.com 
 
Inside Guards                             Nick Mattera                 973-903-4185       nmat6961@gmail.com    
                                                     Gene Gannon                 404-992-3999       gene_gannon@bellsouth.net 
                              
Outside Guards   Brian Benninghoff        404-731-5301        brianebenninghoff@gmail.com  
                 Charles Lynch               770-396-0183        chazman4470@gmail.com 
 
Trustee Three-Year Term      Dean Trantow             678-296-6326         trantowd@aol.com 
Trustee Two-Year Term   Bob Mitchell                770-804- 8060        bobmitchellga@yahoo.com 
Trustee One-Year Term             Bob Fiscella                 404-644-5220         bobfiscella@gmail.com 
Insurance Field Agent    Nicholas Shaw             404-520-8371         nicholas.shaw@kofc.org 
Musician                                    Mark Foster                 404-394-4537        markjfoster@yahoo.com 
Program Activity Director         Woody Jones                770-246-9897        j_harwoo@bellsouth.net 
                                                                                         
Activity Directors  
Acolytes                Bernie Marino               770-394-4046         mfmbdm5@gmail.com              
Bereavement                               Deacon Ray Egan          770-394-5643         dekeray@aol.com 
Bingo Director                            Dominic Palermo          404-256-1523          dpal84116@aol.com 
Church     David Emery                  770-395-7913         jdavidemery@gmail.com 
Community     Mike Feeney                   470-539-4784         mjfeeney54@att.net 
Council     John Shaffer                   770-393-3830         k9shaffer@aol.com              
Family Life                 Joe Kane                         678-708-2200         josephkane@bellsouth.net  
Membership                                Nick Mattera                  973-903-4185         nmat6961@gmail.com    
Pro-Life    John Gannon                  770-394-4223         johnjgannon@comcast.net 
Pumpkin Sales                            Dave Richardson            770-396-1790         dm.richardson01@gmail.com 
Second Responder Program     Steve Strong                    770-698-9797         steve@strongus.net 
Service Support   Lou Hlad     770-394-6327         louhlad@comcast.net 
Vocations    Len Dorrien                    770-396-4672         lendorrien51@gmail.com     
Youth      Bryan Kler                      770-457-5537         bryankler@comcast.net                 
Dunwoody Volunteer Co-ord  Jim Maloney                   770-394-7895         jimarn@bellsouth.net                                
 
Communications & Feedback 
Website Editor                  Gert Kampfer     770-698-8269         kofc11402@bellsouth.net 
 

If you should miss one of our CallingPost voicemails or 
wish a repeat,  dial  1-800-925-7443. Then enter the 10-digit    
Public Group ID (PGID) 128-432-9444 (no dashes) to     
identify our sending organization and hear it again.  
 

Never miss a  
message again 

All Saints Council 11402  (http://kc11402.org) 
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Monsignor  
Hugh Marren 

    Council Photo Journal at   http://kofc11402.shutterfly.com 
Korean War Veterans Dinner/Jamaica Mission,/Supreme Convention. 

 
 

Watters Assembly web site at www.kc2688.com. Watters Assem-

bly Photo Journal at http://watters.shutterfly.com featuring WW II 
 Dinner, Social Dinners, Honor Flight to Washington DC Monument. 
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4th Degree 
Assembly 
Meeting  

Mary Our 
Queen 

6:15 Rosary/ 
6:30 Dinner/  
7:30 Meeting 

22nd 
Social Hall 

7:30 PM 

June Council 
Meeting 

McGivney 
Elections 

Rosary 7 PM 
Meeting 7:30 

      June 2017 

Late June 21 to  
early June 22   

Tootsie  
Roll  

Drive 
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3rd Degree 
St. Jude 

Youth 
Movie 
“Up” 
7 PM 

McGivney 

Tootsie  
Roll  

Drive 

Soap Box 
Derby  

Food Tent 
10AM-3PM 
First Baptist 

Church 

 
4th Degree 

Holy Family 
Marietta 

 
Flag 
Day 

DeKalb 
6th Dist 
Special 
Election 

Father’s 
Day 

Wedding 
Vow  

Renewals 

June 3rd 
Honor 

Guard for 
Fr. Dan 

McCormick 
60th 

5 PM Mass 


